Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council

       Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Mon. April 17th.2023 at 7.30 pm
Present:
Mr.Ray Browne (Chairman), Mr.J.Graves (Clerk)

Six Councillors, Four Electors, Mr.Dan Roper (NCC), Mrs.Susan Holland (BDC)
Apologies:   Gail Hegarty
1. Minutes of the 2022 meeting were confirmed and signed by the Chairman
2. Fuel Allotment Charity The chairman Paul Elsegood gave details of the year’s activities and stated that £15,500 had been given in grants to 36 beneficiaries. An agreement had been reached for Broadland DC to lease woodland in Horsford.
3. County Council Report Mr.Roper said that the Council was seeking ways to increase the expenditure on children’s services concentrating on those with special needs. He had funded the parish “gateways” via his member’s allowance and he also stated that the proposed cycleway from the NDR into Hellesdon was back in the forward programme.
4. District Council Report Mrs.Holland summarised the activities during the year including the combined offices with S.Norfolk DC with increased joint working. The planning department was gradually reducing backlog of applications and BDC and SNDC had set up a joint venture company with Anglian Water to introduce measures to limit nutrient pollution in the waterways. Other successful initiatives included food waste collections, interest free loans for green home projects, the Help Hub and a bin collection app.
5. Police Report  Five crimes recorded in February.
6. Airport Committee Report Gail Hegarty sent her apologies and would report at the next Parish Council meeting.
7. Draft Parish Council Accounts The Clerk had distributed copies.. Balances carried forward totalled £94,627 which included £64,381 Community Infrastructure Levy from recent housing developments. 
8. Chairman’s Annual Report was submitted by Mr.Browne





When considering further details of the planning application for the commercial development of Broadland Enterprise Park ( between the NDR and West Lane) the Council have stressed the importance of maintaining the integrity of the cycle route along New Holme Lane which is a popular link to Hellesdon, Drayton and further afield.

The Council replied to the consultation on proposals for a large number of dwellings on land behind Newton Street accessed from Manor Road. The Council are totally opposed to this development which they feel is not supported by local infrastructure and transport links. When and if this becomes a formal planning application the Council will continue to oppose it.

When setting the level of the parish precept, the Council was mindful of the number of houses coming on stream at the Manor Road development and the increase of 5.3% reflects this and means that in real terms the individual household will pay approximately the same as in the previous year.

The Council has set up a small working group to look at how funds generated by development in the village can be deployed on improvements to infrastructure and facilities. An order has been placed for picnic tables to be installed in Horsham Park and these will be made from recycled plastic and will not require regular maintenance.

The Council have been made aware of motorists misusing the Abbey Farm estate late at night and discussions have taken place with the owners and the police to find a satisfactory solution.

After protracted negotiations with the installing contractor the cemetery drive and car park off Blind Lane were re-installed to the satisfaction of the Council

During the year James Matthewson and Malcolm MacDonnell left the Council. After many years of service and several as Chairman, Rodney Cushing has decided not to seek re-election on May 4th.  All have given great service to the community and their input to Council proceedings will be greatly missed.

Finally I would like to thank our Clerk for his assistance and advice to all members of the Council 

Any other business  Residents voiced their concern at the potential in the Greater Norwich Local Plan for development off West Lane. Concern was also expressed at parking in the vicinity of the Black Swan and shingle from the ford deposited in Beck Lane. A request was made to cut the top of the allotment hedge in Blind Lane.
The meeting closed at 8.00 p.m.
